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The meeting was chaired by Mr. Michel Amand, Chair of the Meeting of the Parties to 
the Protocol on Pollutants Release and Transfer Registers who succeeded Mr. Chris 
Dijkens, Chair of the Conference of the Parties to the Convention on the 
Transboundary Effects of Industrial Accidents. 
 
The objective of the meeting was to continue the discussion on identifying and 
applying potential synergies between the agreements; to explore possibilities of joint 
undertakings and discuss possible further actions. The meeting also continued the 
discussion on financial arrangements under ECE multilateral environmental 
agreements (MEAs) and possible involvement of the MEAs in the next “Environment 
for Europe” Ministerial Conference.  
 
1. Follow-up on the endorsed paper on possible synergies among MEAs and 
identification of joint activities. 

At their meeting on 27 February 2013, the Chairs endorsed the paper on possible 
synergies among the MEAs. The representatives of the governing bodies of the MEAs 
and of the Committee on Environmental Policy (CEP) – the participants – informed 
each other on relevant activities under each MEA and then discussed and explored 
further possibilities of joint actions.  
 
Ms. Quintas da Silva, the Chair of the CEP, proposed a two-fold approach to 
conceptualize the exploring of synergies. One way is to continue focusing on 
synergies by individual MEAs. Secondly, MEAs should find common over-arching 
issues/themes that would give the process greater political visibility. Participants 
initially agreed that the promotion of MEAs to other regions, including opening of some 
MEAs to non-ECE countries could be a possible theme.  
 
In this context, participants discussed that it would be beneficial to have a ‘state of the 
art’ report prepared by the secretariat, which would reflect current status of MEAs in 
relation to the theme of global accession. The report would also reflect on pros and 
cons as well as opportunities and potential challenges for MEAs that opening up may 
entail. The participants encouraged the Chair of the CEP to raise this issue in the CEP 
session that began the following day. 
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In electronic consultations after the meeting two additional topics were mentioned: 
implementation of MEAs in countries with economies in transition; and MEAs role in 
sustainable development. 
 
Participants agreed to discuss this issue further. 
 
2. Promotion of MEAs to other regions, including opening of some MEAs to 
non-ECE countries. 
 
Participants exchanged information on recent developments with regard to promotion 
of MEAs to other regions, including opening of some MEAs to non-ECE countries. 
They agreed this exchange to be very beneficial especially to learn from other MEAs 
experience on the process of opening the MEAs (see also notes on agenda item 1). 
 
3. A follow-up on the outcomes of the review of the 2005 ECE reform 
adopted by the Economic Commission for Europe  

Mr. Keiner, Director of the Environment Division, informed the participants on the 
outcome of the review of the 2005 ECE reform (E/ECE/1468) as adopted by the 
Economic Commission for Europe, at its sixty-fifth session. Participants discussed 
these outcomes in conjunction with the response of the ECE Executive Secretary to 
the joint letter sent to him by the Chairs of MEAs regarding the importance of 
ECEproviding adequate staff resources to service the ECE MEAs. 
 
4. Possible involvement of MEAs in the next “Environment for Europe” 
Ministerial Conference  

Participants exchanged information on discussions held within the respective MEAs 
governing bodies on possible involvement of MEAs in the next EfE Ministerial 
Conference. 
 
In addition, Mr. Lomtadze, Secretary to CEP, informed the participants on results of 
the survey conducted under the CEP, to which respondents were generally in favour 
of having a MEA specific segment (11 – strongly agree; 8 – rather agree; 6 – rather 
disagree, 2 – strongly disagree). 
 
Participants supported the concept of having a MEA segment as part of the next EfE 
Ministerial Conference without prejudging the content, such as: reinforcement of 
synergies; promotion of instruments outside the ECE region; MEAs support of 
addressing implementation gaps and compliance in ECE region and beyond; or 
contribution of MEAs to post-2015 agenda and follow up to Rio+20. 
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5. Continuation of the discussion on financial arrangements under MEAs 
 
Participants exchanged information on recent developments with regard to financial 
arrangements under MEAs, especially in relation to different schemes currently under 
consideration by MEA governing bodies. 
 
Participants continued discussion on how to ensure adequate and predictable 
financing of activities under the MEAs and staff required for implementing them. Mr. 
Dijkens commented on the usefulness of cooperation between focal points 
responsible for different MEAs within countries and suggested greater interaction 
between various ministries and departments on the national level. 
  
Participants agreed to share with respective Bureaux the suggestion for greater 
cooperation between MEAs representatives on the national level. Participants would 
explore current practices of cooperation on the national level and exchange good 
practice at the next meeting. 
 
6. Possible joint strategy/roadmap for implementing the outcomes of Rio+20 
related to green economy 

The secretariat presented ECE activities on green economy, including a green 
economy toolbox.  
 
Participants exchanged views and presented current activities and plans of the MEAs 
to follow up the outcomes of Rio+20 related to green economy. They recognized that 
since MEAs promote good governance most of them could become useful tools to 
assess progress made in the implementation of green economy The participants 
concluded that the process of implementing the outcomes was on-going, so joint 
activities would have to be further considered. 
 
7. Exchange with the CEP Chair on the organization of the agenda items 
relevant to MEAs during the CEP session. 
 
Participants discussed open matters related to agenda items relevant to MEAs during 
the CEP session and agreed on the proceedings for the segment. 
 
8. Other business  

The secretariat informed the meeting that the ECE environmental treaties website now 
contains also an informal networks webpage where documents related to informal 
meetings are posted: 
(http://www.unece.org/environmental-policy/treaties/envenvironment-
conventions/all/informal-networks.html). 
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Participants agreed that it would be a good practice to continue to hold their informal 
meetings back-to-back with CEP sessions. Therefore, a meeting could be tentatively 
scheduled on 27 October 2014. An additional meeting to take place before that would 
be considered in due course. 
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Expected participants 

 
Attachment 1 

Informal Meeting of the Chairs and Vice-Chairs of the 5 MEA's and their protocols 
 

21 October 2013 
 
Mr. Chris DIJKENS Director International Affairs 
  Spatial Planning and Environment 
Chairperson of the Convention on the  Inspectorate of Housing,   
Transboundary Effects of Industrial Accidents Ministry of Infrastructure and the Environment 
  P.O. Box 16191 
  2500 BD The Hague 
  The Netherlands 
 
  Phone : +31 70 456 21 11   
  Fax : +31 6 150 936 79 
  Email : chris.dijkens@minvrom.nl 
              chris.dijkens@ilent.nl 
 
Ms. Elisabete QUINTAS DA SILVA Adviser 
  Office for International Relations 
Chairperson of the Committee on  Ministry of Environment, Land Use Planning and  
Environmental Policy Regional Development 
 
  Rua O Século, 51, 4 
  1200-433 Lisboa 
  Portugal 
  Phone : +351 21 323 16 88   
  Fax : +351 21 323 16 91 
  Email :  elisabete.quintas@madr.gov.pt 
     elisabete.quintas@gmail.com 
 
Mr. Martin WILLIAMS Department for Environment, Food and Rural 
  Affairs (DEFRA) 
Chairperson of the Executive Body 
to the Convention on Long-range Transboundary King's College London 
Air Pollution Room 4.129 Franklin Wilkins Buidling 
  150 Stamford Street 
  London 
  Phone : +44 203 848 3844 
  Fax : + 
  Email : martin.williams@kcl.ac.uk 
 
Mr. Massimo COZZONE Senior Officer 
  Department for Sustainable Development,  
Chairperson of the Convention on the Protection Climate Change and Energy 
and Use of Transboundary Watercourses  Ministry for the Environment, Land and Sea 
and International Lakes 
  44, Via Cristoforo Colombo 
  00-147 Rome 
  Italy 
  Phone : +39 06 572 281 41   
  Fax : +39 06 572 281 80 
  Email : cozzone.massimo@minambiente.it 
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Mr. Kjetil TVEITAN Assistant Director General 
  Ministry of Health and Care Services 
Chairperson of the Protocol on Water and Health 
  Post Box 8011 Dep 
  0030  Oslo 
  Norway 
 
  Phone : +47 9302 1574   
  Fax : +47 222 4 76 56,+47 22 24 86 56 
  Email : kjetil.tveitan@hod.dep.no  
  
Mr. Michel AMAND Senior Adviser 
  Walloon Region 
Chairperson of the Protocol on Pollutants Public Service of Wallonia 
Release and Transfer Registers 
  Rue du Progrès 50  - 6ème étage 
  B1000 Brussels 
  Belgium 
    
  Phone : + 32 2 2776115   
  Fax : + 32 2 2775865 
  Email : michel.amand@spw.wallonie.be 
 
Mr. Piotr OTAWSKI Deputy General Director 
  Member of the Aarhus Convention Bureau 
Vice-Chairperson of the Meeting of the General Directorate for Environmental Protection 
Convention on Environmental Impact 
Assessment in a Transboundary context 52/54 Wawelska Str. 
  00-922 Warsaw 
  Poland 
 
  Phone : +48 22 57 92 110   
  Fax : +48 22 57 92 127 
  Email : piotr.otawski@gdos.gov.pl 
 
 
Mr. Pierre STUDER Senior Drinking Water Regulator 
  Department of Water and Health 
Vice-Chairperson of the Protocol on Water and Health Swiss Federal Office of Public Health 
 
  Schwarzenburgstrasse 165 
  CH-3003 Bern 
  Switzerland 
 
  Phone : +41 31 323 31 05   
  Fax : +41 31 322 95 74 
  Email : pierre.studer@bag.admin.ch  
 
Ms. Loredana DALL'ORA   Senior Expert 
  Member of the Aarhus Convention Bureau 
Vice-Chairperson of the Convention on Access to Ministry for the Environment, Land Protection and  
Information, Public Participation in Decision-making 
and Access to Justice in Environmental Matters Via. Cristoforo Colombo, 44 
  00147 Roma 
  Italy 
   
  Phone : +39 06 5722 8107   
  Fax : +39 06 5722 8172 
  Email : dallora.loredana@minambiente.it 
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Mr. Gunnar HEM Head of Corporate Legal Affairs 
  Norwegian Directorate for Civil Protection 
Vice-Chairperson of the Convention on the 
Transboundary Effects of Industrial Accidents Rambergveien 9, DSB P.O.Box 2014 
  NO-3103 TONSBERG 
  Norway 
  Phone : + 473-341-2509 
  Fax : + 47 3341 2643 
  Email : gunnar.hem@dsb.no 
 

 
 

UNECE Secretariat 
 

(Environment Division) 
 
 

Mr. Marco KEINER   Palais des Nations 
  8-14, Avenue de la Paix 
Director CH-1211 Geneva 10 
   
  Phone : +41 22 917 2370   
  Fax : +41 22 917 0107 
  Email : marco.keiner@unece.org 
 
 
Mr. Sergiusz LUDWICZAK   Palais des Nations  
  Avenue de la Paix 8-14 
Chief, Transboundary Cooperation Section CH-1211 Geneva 10 
Deputy Director    
  Phone : +41 22 917 3174   
  Fax : +41 22 917 0107 
  Email : sergiusz.ludwiczak@unece.org 
 
 
Mr. Zaal LOMTADZE  Palais des Nations  
  Avenue de la Paix 8-14 
Chief, Environment for Europe and  CH-1211 Geneva 10 
Sustainable Development Section 
  Phone : +41 22 917 2388   
  Fax : +41 22 917 0107 
  Email : zaal.lomtadze@unece.org 
 
Mr. Nicholas BONVOISIN   Palais des Nations 
  8-14, Avenue de la Paix 
Secretary CH-1211 Geneva 10 
Convention on the Protection and Use of 
Transboundary Watercourses and International Lakes Phone : + 41 22 917 1193 
  Fax : + 41 22 917 0107 
  Email : nicholas.bonvoisin@unece.org 
  Web Site : www.unece.org/env/teia 
 
Ms. Albena KARADJOVA   Palais des Nations  
  Avenue de la Paix 8-14 
Secretary CH-1211 Geneva 10 
Convention on Long-range 
Transboundary Air Pollution Phone : +41 22 917 2345 
  Fax : +41 22 917 0621 
  Email : albena.karadjova@unece.org 
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  Web Site : http://www.unece.org/env/lrtap/ 
Ms. Laura MESZAROS Palais des Nations 
  Avenue de la Paix 8-14 
Secretary CH-1211 Geneva 10 
Convention on the Transboundary Effects  
of Industrial Accidents Phone : +41 22 917 3233   
  Fax : +41 22 917 0107 
  Email : laura.meszaros@unece.org 
 
 
Ms. Ella BEHLYAROVA   Palais des Nations 
  Avenue de la Paix 8-14 
Secretary CH-1211 Geneva 10 
Convention on Access to Information,  
Public Participation in Decision-making and Phone : +41 22 917 2376 
Access to Justice in Environmental Matters Fax : +41 22 917 0107 
and to the Protocol on Pollutant Email : ella.behlyarova@unece.org 
Release and Transfer Registers 
 
 
Ms. Tea AULAVUO   Palais des Nations  
  Avenue de la Paix 8-14 
Secretary  CH-1211 Geneva 10 
Convention on Environmental Impact Assessment 
in a Transboundary context Phone : + 41 22 917 1723 
  Fax : + 41 22 917 0621 
  Email : tea.aulavuo@unece.org 
 
 
 
Mr. Krzysztof OLENDRZYNSKI Palais des Nations  
  Avenue de la Paix 8-14 
Convention on Long-range  CH-1211 Geneva 10 
Transboundary Air Pollution   
  Phone : +41 22 917 2722   
  Fax : +41 22 917 0621 
  Email : Krzysztof.Olendrzynski@unece.org 
 
 
Ms. Angela SOCHIRCA   Palais des Nations 
 Avenue de la Paix, 8-14 
Environment for Europe and  CH - 1211 Geneva 10 
Sustainable Development Section 
   Phone : + 41 22 917 2064 
  Fax : + 41 22 917 0107 
  Email : angela.sochirca@unece.org 
 
 
Ms. Manja VIDIC  Palais des Nations  
  Avenue de la Paix 8-14 
   CH-1211 Geneva 10 
Convention on Access to Information,  
Public Participation in Decision-making and Phone : + 41 22 917 3516   
Access to Justice in Environmental Matters Fax : + 41 22 917 0107 
and to the Protocol on Pollutant Email : manja.vidic@unece.org 
Release and Transfer Registers 
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